

Bryn Offa Church of England Primary School

Rockwell Lane, Pant, Oswestry, Shropshire, SY10 9QR admin@brynoffa.shropshire.sch.uk

Tel: 01691 830621

Headteacher: Mr P Thompson

Friday 21st April 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians,

School Meals Price Increase

As the general rate of inflation continues to be extremely high, with food inflation often being double the general rate, we have no option but to increase the price of school meals after the half term in May. We have held off on this increase for as long as possible as we appreciate families are feeling the impact of inflation in many ways.

Starting on the 5th June 2023, the cost of meals will increase from £2.50 to £2.65 which is a modest 6% increase. As this increase is far less than the general increase in the cost of food for packed lunches, it may be very cost effective for children who currently have a packed lunch to move to having a hot school meal each day.

If you would like your child to start having a school meal, all they will need to do is tell the teacher this on the day when the meal register is taken first thing in the morning. The menus are attached so your child can choose a school lunch every day or just on the days they want to. The cost of the meal will get uploaded to the School Money system so payment is easy and can be done from home in the same way as school trips and clubs are paid for.

Yours sincerely

Mr Thompson Headteacher